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Semester's end brings a winding down of ac-
tivities, and like our classes, labs, and other
activities, the WRITING LAB NEWSLETTER will
pause for a summer vacation. Many of you have
written that after that last paper is graded,
you will send along those comments, opinions,
evaluations, reports, and suggestions that you
would like to share with our readers. I hope
that all of you will spend a few minutes of
your summer to do just that-=-to write out your
contributions to future newsletters. Some
suggested queetions that we all need ansvers
to are included on p. 3.

Please send your contributions to the news-
jetter, donations to help psy meiling costs
{checks for & dollar or two should be made
peysble to me), and names of nev members for
cur group to:

Muriel Harrie

Writing Lab Director

Department of English

Purdue University

West Lafayette, Indians L7907

HAVE A PLEASANT, TRANQUIL SUMMER!

UNDERGRADUATE TUTORS IN THE LAB

Much of the tutoring in the Illinocis State
University Writing Center is done by Under-
graduste Teaching Assistants. These students
are chosen by gradepoint snd by faculty rec-

ommendations. From the sixteen or so assis-
tants who are assigned to the English Depart-
ment, Dr. Neulelb chooses three each semester
+o tutor ten hours in the Writing Center. The
students are paid $450 per semester and are
given three hours credit. During the semester
they are attending a class in the teaching of
composition, as well as tutoring. These st~
dents are some of our best tutors. They are
our finest majors and minors, and they are

closely trained and supervised by the regular

Center staff. The program is financed through
Tllinois State's Instructional Development Pro-
gram, & special on-going program that encourages
and supports good teaching throughout the whole
university.

Janice Neulelb
Illinois State University

NEW NCTE BCOK DESCRIBES LAB METHODS

Phyllis A. Sherwood, & member of our nevs-
letter group and contributor to this month's
igsue, has co-authored a new book wvith Carcl
Feiger Laoue {to be published by NCIE in July).
The book, entitled A Laborstory Approach to
Writing, is described in = recent NCTE bro-
chure as follows: "This monograph presents an
approach to teaching writing es an on—-going
process shared by teacher and students. The
emphasis is on inductive methods in which
teacher and students question, debate, and re-~
Pine each idea expressed in writing until It
becomes as coherent, orgenized, logical, and
developed &s the students are able to make it.
The authors outline steps teachers can take
to explore new modes of teaching writing and
give examples of teaching exercises, games,
and technigues. They explain the interview
method and the small group method for teaching
writing, discuss teacher-student evalustion
procedures, and demonstrate, through examples
and discussion of student writing, how the
writing process works."

A RATIONALE FOR MULTI-MEDIA LEARNING PROGRAMS

Tn the April, 1977 issue of English Journal,
in sn article entitled "Some Ideas on How En-
glish Teachers Can Develcop an Expertise in
Multi-Media," pp. 92-95, Nancy Cromer Thompson
presents the case for personalized learning
through multi-media. Says Thompson: "A per-
son may have more of an affinity for learning

through one sensory mode than through another;




thus informetion presentation end resulting
learning sre individuslized if the person is
allowed to function in the sensory learning
mode that best suilts him rather than one
which doesn't.”™ {p. 94).

A REPORT ON PROGRAMED LEARNING

Newsletter readers might be interested to
know that one of the most successful labora-
tory sids I have is the English Modular Mini
Course by George Galati and Bruece Brown,

Santa Monice, Californis: Educulture Tutordal
Systems, 1973. The seventeen moduler workbooks
with cassettes cen be used sequentially. How-
aver, when students come to the lsab with spe-
cific problems--sentence fragments, run-ons,
subject-verb agreement, punctuating dependent
clauses, writing topic sentences, etc.—— 1

can start them on the workbook that covers
that problem. The student response 1o uging
the workbooks eand cassettes haa been very pos-
it{ve. The directions on the tapes are clesar,
and students csn work at their own pace. Many
students who have been assligned only one or
+wo tasks come back voluntarily to work on the
other modules. Although programed learning
cannct replace the benefits of one-to-one tu~
torial help, the Mini Course has proved to be
an excellent ssseb.

Phyllis A. Bherwood
Reymond Walters College
University of Cincinnati

{(Editor's note: Purdue's Writing Leb is
also using the Educulture system, snd we
have had very favorsble evaluations by
students. Catalogs and samples may be ob-
tained from:

Educuliure, Inc.
318k "IV Alrway Avenue
Coste Mesa, (A 02626

MAKTNG CONTACT WITH THE REST OF THE FACULTY

Illinols State University has s busy and
asctive Writing Center. One important reason
for our success is a program by which we in-
form and remind the faculty sbout our services.

Tn the fall we hold & workshop in which

our tutors offer sample tutoring sessions
for fmeulty so that we can show them whet
we do. Tutors ask esch other for help

and proceed through s short interviewing
situation. During the workshop we alsc

let faculty knov what we can and cannot do.
The Writing Center does not proofread
papers at the last minute, nor do we make
Judgments sbout sny tescher's grading scale.
We assure faculty thet we will do what they
wish with their students to help those stu-
dents do better writing.

Once the faculty has been informed that
we are here, we then encourage them to send
referrals to the Center. Each week we send
beck to faculty the names of students whom
they have referred who have been to the
Center. We also consult with faculty reg-
ularly throughout the university to make
sure that we are meeting thelr expectations
for students, Since we have the referral
forms in hend, we know who is using our
gservices and whom we should contact. These
two simple faculty-Center communications
techniques have been very helpful in con-
vineing all the university that we do care.

Janice Neuleib
Illincis State University

CREDIT FOR REMEDIAL WORK? YES!

Some interesting srguments for giving
credit for remedial course-work appesr in
"collepe Credit for Resding Courses? - Yes!”
in Mey's Journal of Reading. The article
may be helpful in sttempting to Justify
eredit for work on writing skills.

Michael F. C'Hesr

Coordinator, Trensitional Studies
Indisne University ~ Purdue University
gt Fort Wayne




3.

QUESTIONS WHICH NEED ARSWERS

Iisted below are some of the items included in & questionnaire distributed
Plesse share your answers with the rest

by Janice Neuleib at the 1977 & C's.
of our readers.
SOOPE OF WRITING LABS
Should writing lsbs serve the whole
school, or should they focus on
supporting English courses? Which
segment of the uwmiversity does your
1sb serve?

What kinds of problems should labs
try to solve--remedisl, ESL, thesis

6. How do you publicize your lab?
MATERTALS
1. What are the best materials to use

in a lab?

What about AV equipment--how much
and when?

writing, high school students from 3. How much msterial in e given area is
the surrounding ares, LSAT candi- desirable?
dates, others?
. How do you keep materials from walking
3., Can labs be resource places for avay, or do you let them gol
faculty, both in materials and
the teaching of writing? 5. Are yvou using compuber terminais?
STAFF OF LABS 6. Which msterials do you find effective?
1. Who can staff s lab--grad students, FINANCING
undergraduaste sssistants, fulltinme
director? 1. Under what part of the miversity budget
is your lab funded?
2, How is your staff trained--short
courses, in-service training, special 2. Are there sources of federal, privste, or
courses for credit, practicums? state grant money that are or will become
avaiisble?
3, How does the director creste the
attitude he or she wishes the staffl 3. Fow can funding be expanded within the
to convey to students? system?
Lk, How does your 1lab schedule tutors DETAILS OF OPERATION
to maximize work load--individual
sessions, groups, preparstion for 1. What kinde of records does your lsb
work? keep?
PROBLEMS 2, Does your lab have clerical help?
1. Bow do you avoid proofreading? EVALUATIOR
2, Bow do you make tutors and stu- 1. To what degree is your lab held
dents feel at esase? scceountable for student progress?
%, How are students encouraged to re- 2. Eow do you evaluste students’ progress?
turn to your lab?
3, What kinds of student improvement have

4. Do you see a need to offer course

you noticed?

credit for lab work?

How do you handle an overload of
students seeking help?
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Adems . Joseph D.

Department of English

Northern Virginis Community College
Annandale Campus

8333 Little River Turnpike

Annandale, Virgipia 22003

Raril, Marjorie
560 Sunrise Circle
Green Bay, Wisconsin 54302

Gardner, Debbie
52 Dascomb Road
Andover, Maine 01810

Hancock, William
Writing Clinic, Director
Department of English
Iowa State University
Ames, Towa 50011

Lunaford, Andres

Deparitment of Eaglish
University of British Columbia
Vancouver, B. (. CANADA

V6T 1W5

Moss, Fred

University of Wisconsin-Waukeshs
1500 University Drive

Waukesha, Wiscomsin 53186

Hewman, Mary

Department of Engliish
Howard University
Washington, 0. C. 20059

'Hear, Michaeel
Coordinator, Transitional Studies

Indisna University - Purdue University - Fi. Wayne

2101 Coliseum Boulevard East
Fort Wayne, Indiana 46805

Piorkowski, Joan

Department of English
follege of S5t. Thomas

8t. Paul, Minnesots 55105

Sherwood, Phyllls
Raymond Walters Colliage
University of Cincipnati
Cincinnati, Ohio 45236

Street, Mary Julis

Director of the Writing Lab
Box 323

Virginia State College
Petersburg, Virginia 23803



